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Construction Update — County Road 86 (280" Street), Castle
Rock, Eureka, Greenvale, and Waterford Townships

What’s Being Done?

County Road 86 (280" Street) from Garrett Avenue to Highway 3 (Chippendale Avenue) will be reconstructed
starting this summer. The County Road 86 reconstruction project will include the addition of 8-foot shoulders,
turn/bypass lanes at public intersections and drainage improvements from County Road 23 (Galaxie Ave) to
Trunk Highway 3 (Chippendale Ave). Within Castle Rock, the improved County Road 86 will have one travel lane
in each direction, a continuous center turn lane, and curb and gutter with storm sewer.

The replacement of the existing trestle railroad bridge in Castle Rock is also included in the reconstruction
project. The bridge replacement includes increasing the vertical clearance to state standards, a design without a
center pier and increasing the opening width to improve sight lines and safety.

When Will Work Take Place?

Tree clearing along the County Road 86 corridor took place in March 2022 and private utility companies have
been relocating their facilities in preparation of road construction.

Road work is anticipated to begin in mid-August 2022. You may see traffic control signs being staged in advance
of construction work. Construction is anticipated to be two years.

What Should | Expect?

Road construction in 2022 is expected to take place between CSAH 23 (Foliage Avenue) and Denmark Avenue.
County Road 86 within this segment will be closed to thru traffic. Residents/property owners within the road
closure will be provided local access. A signed detour will be established in advance to direct all other traffic.

For More Information:

e Visit www.dakotacounty.us select Current Road Construction on the Transportation Tab

e Contact: Jeannine Briol, Construction Engineer at 952-891-7926, or Jeannine.briol@co.dakota.mn.us

e Dakota County Transportation Department
o Monday - Friday, 7am to 3:30pm
o 952-891-7900

To receive email updates for this project, email Stacy Reilly at stacy.reilly@co.dakota.mn.us. Please include
“CP 86-34 Updates” in the subject line.
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